The Harvard’s DoubleTree Worker Fairness Act
Whereas: Since March 2013, a super-majority of workers at the non-union, Harvard-owned DoubleTree Suites in Allston, Massachusetts have demanded a fair process to decide on unionization, free from intimidation and harassment; 
Whereas: Harvard has extended this same fair process to other workers on the campus; and
Whereas: The Harvard-owned DoubleTree Suites has refused to agree to this fair process; and 
Whereas: This led students from the Student Labor Action Movement (SLAM) to ask for repeated meetings and responses from Harvard University, which owns the hotel, to no avail;

Whereas: A report published in November of 2013 substantiated the concerns of workers about injuries, workplace pain, poverty and expensive healthcare, to which Harvard has still not responded, even after repeated requests for action; and 
Whereas: The working conditions at the DoubleTree Hotel, which gravely concerns students, have prompted several hundred to sign a petition asking for Harvard to act;

Whereas: Harvard University, which has laudable labor standards on campus, has shown an unwillingness to agree to allow the workers at the DoubleTree Suites to decide on unionization in an environment free of coercion and harassment, demonstrating a troubling double standard between the treatment of workers on campus and workers off campus;

Whereas: Harvard University, which owns the DoubleTree Suites in Allston, Massachusetts, is in a unique position to influence the operations of the hotel to match the standards that all other Harvard employees receive on campus;
Whereas: As of February 2014, DoubleTree workers are considering the brave step of calling for a boycott of their own property; now
Be it therefore resolved that, if workers call for a boycott, the Graduate School Council shall recommend to all recipients of the funds with which it is charged with disbursing that the Graduate School Council supports a worker-led boycott of the DoubleTree Suites;
Be it further resolved that, if Harvard University does not publicly state that it supports the demands of the workers at the DoubleTree Suites by April 1st, 2014, the Graduate School Council will send a mail merge to the Harvard Graduate School of Arts and Sciences (GSAS) student body asking for students not to patronize the DoubleTree Suites, in accordance with its own worker’s wishes;

Be it further resolved that the Graduate Student Council will continue to push relevant Harvard Administrators (Katie Lapp, Executive Vice President; William Murphy, Director of Labor Relations; and President Drew Gilpin Faust) to support the wishes of the DoubleTree workers, and publicly support the worker-led boycott if the DoubleTree workers call for it.
